COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 9th MARCH 2009
HEADED ITEM NO.3 (e) (i) 
REPORT OF MEETING OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE HELD ON 19th FEBRUARY 2009
Present:

Councillors                                Sectoral Representatives

                          





Dorothy Corrigan


Justin Byrne

Robert Dowds


John Kearns 

Shane O’Connor    


Joe Neville

Eamon Tuffy

                   

Apologies for inability to attend were received from Cllr. E. Walsh.
Councillor E. Tuffy, Strategic Policy Committee Chairperson, presided. 

Officials Present:

Frank Nevin, Director of Planning
Martin Judge, Senior Executive Officer

Emer O’Gorman, Senior Executive Officer
Colin Ryan, Senior Planner

Peter Byrne, Chief Executive Officer, South Dublin Chamber

Deirdre Scully, Regional Planning Office 
ITEM 1:  Minutes

(A) Minutes of Meeting of Economic Development & Planning SPC of 19th November 2008, which had been circulated, were proposed by Councillor E. Tuffy.

Councillor D. Corrigan requested that the Minutes be amended under Item 5 “Introduction of a HGV Ban” to read “Councillor Corrigan opposed Item B of this proposal”.  Councillor Corrigan seconded the Minutes and the Minutes were amended and APPROVED as a true record and signed.

Matters Arising
None

ITEM 2:  An Integrated Economic Strategy for South Dublin County
Councillor E. Tuffy introduced Mr. Peter Byrne, Chief Executive Officer of South Dublin Chamber, to the SPC Members.

Mr. Byrne gave a presentation on An Integrated Economic Strategy for South Dublin County.
Contributions were made by Cllrs. E. Tuffy, S. O’Connor, R. Dowds and D. Corrigan, and Mr. J. Byrne to which Mr. Byrne responded.  Councillor Tuffy and Mr. Frank Nevin, Director of Planning, thanked Mr. Byrne for the report.  Councillor Tuffy requested that selected aspects of the Report be brought to a future meeting of the SPC.
ITEM 3:  Employment Support Forum
Cllr. E. Tuffy outlined his proposal regarding the above and informed the SPC that he had made a presentation to the Economic Development Working Group of the CDB.  The proposal was welcomed by the SPC Members and contributions were received from Cllr. S. O’Connor and Mr. J. Kearns.

ITEM 4:  Discussion on Enforcement Policy
It was agreed that the Discussion on Enforcement Policy would be deferred to the next Economic Development & Planning SPC Meeting.

ITEM 5:  Discussion on Review of Development Plan
Ms. Deirdre Scully, Regional Planning Guidelines, presented a report on “Reviewing the Regional Planning Guidelines 2004 – 2016” and stated that the closing date for submissions is 30th March 2009.
Contributions were made by Mr. J. Byrne and Mr. J. Kearns.  Councillor D. Corrigan requested a copy of the slides of the Regional Planning Guidelines.
Mr. Colin Ryan, Senior Planner, gave a presentation to the Members on “Review of Development Plan”.
Contributions were made by Cllrs. E. Tuffy and D. Corrigan, Mr. J. Kearns and Mr. J. Byrne to which Mr. Colin Ryan, Senior Planner, responded.  Mr. Frank Nevin, Director of Planning, stated he would welcome suggestions from the SPC Members on the Review of the Development Plan.
